

# DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA

## **AGENDA ADDITION**

Council Chambers Monday, June 9, 2014 at 7:00 PM

**Staff Reports** 

SR5 Volunteer of the Year 2014

### THE DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE

**REPORT TO:** 

**Mayor and Council** 

DATE:

June 9, 2014

FROM:

Laurel Grimm, Deputy Clerk

SUBJECT:

Volunteer of the Year Nominations 2014

#### **RECOMMENDATION:**

That:

Council appoint members to the Community Services, Development and

Environment Committee."

And that:

"Council refer the applications for Volunteer of the Year to the Community

Services, Development and Environment committee with that Committee to

report back to Council at the June 23, 2014 Council Meeting."

#### INFORMATION

Volunteer Recognition awards have been established to recognize outstanding volunteers in communities. Each year, outstanding volunteers are nominated by the community and winners are selected. Some Chamber of Commerce groups establish a "citizen of the year" or "Volunteer of the Year"

Appropriate and significant recognition contributes to volunteer satisfaction and retention. In addition by honouring volunteers, programs generate public attention to the services provided by their agencies and attract more volunteer support and financial contributions.

Recipients are nominated by the community and selected by a panel of community leaders who serve as judges for this award. Nominations are accepted from agencies, individuals, employers, friends and families.

One person will be awarded the title for the Hudson's Hope for "Volunteer of the Year" with their name added to the plaque in the District Foyer and a monetary donation of \$1,000.00 will be awarded to the club, organization or charity of the winner's choice.

Staff has received several nomination forms for Hudson's Hope 2014 Volunteer of the Year Award. Once committee members are chosen staff will distribute nomination packages to each member.

In previous years Council has recommended that this award be presented to the recipient at the District's Canada Day Celebrations on July 1, 2014.

Report prepared by

Laurel Grimm, Deputy Clerk